
























































































































































































































































































August 24, 2009

Mr. John Komoroske, Chair
Alexandria Planning Commission

Re: Four Mile Run Design Guidelines

Dear Chairman Komoroske and Planning Commissioners:

On behalf of the citizen’s Joint Task Force (JTF) we are pleased to write to offer
endorsement of the Draft Design Guidelines for the on-going re-design and restoration of
Four Mile Run. Members of the JTF were appointed by the Alexandria City Manager
and the Arlington County Manager to guide and advise staff from the two jurisdictions in
planning and executing the efforts necessary to restore this important waterway that
forms the boundary between our two municipalities. At its meeting on August 19th, the
JTF unanimously and enthusiastically gave its support and approval to these guidelines.
We urge you to approve and adopt them as written.

A companion document to the Four Mile Run Master Plan adopted in March of
2006, these Design Guidelines are an important next-step in the planning process
necessary to realize the vision contained in the Master Plan. As the timeframe for
completing the work of the Master Plan is expected to span several decades, this
document, meant to guide the design of the various projects and components, was seen as
necessary from the start of implementation. These guidelines provide the specific design
language to shape the physical manifestation of the urban design elements, the updated
flood control measures and the ecological restoration components in this important
corridor. While design guidelines are most often tools of urban planning, in this case
they have been extended to include all the layered complexities of the restoration of this
green corridor.

As the thinking and details of this document were developed by the consultant,
Rhodeside and Harwell, Inc., a dramatic change in design direction emerged that served
as an epiphany for the JTF and the staff team guiding the work. In the Master Plan this
broad team of citizens, staff and professional designers struggled to create a vision that
would overcome the existing nature of the corridor, that of a place where the
infrastructure necessary for urban life was concentrated. These design guidelines instead
respond to the infrastructure elements and from them draw a creative design language.
In doing so, they ground the restoration in the context of what exists in this place and is
unlikely to change.

The JTF applauds and endorses this direction and hopes you will as well. While
this is a different aesthetic than is often seen in either of our communities, we feel it is the
right touch for Four Mile Run. All the boards and commissions that reviewed the draft of
these design guidelines also concurred with this design language. Across the board,
citizen groups, appointed with specific sets of interests, gave their full support to the
suite of details in these design guidelines including urban planning, building forms, and
the environmental aspects like water quality, habitat for native plants and animals, and



improvement of the human habitat in this area. This document represents an integration
of all aspects necessary to heal this place and make it whole.

We would also note that the images and ideas represented in the Design
Guidelines can and will be applied incrementally over time as opportunities arise and
resources becomes available. Quite soon we should begin to see the influence of these
design guidelines as the first projects in the corridor move forward. The first set of the
projects envisioned in the Master Plan are now underway or about to begin and include a
design competition for the pedestrian bridge between South Eads and Commonwealth
Avenue as well as the first phase of in-stream restoration work between Mt. Vernon
Avenue and Route 1. These guidelines will also influence private development that even
now is being planned or is underway adjacent to Four Mile Run.

The JTF believes this document is a very good, comprehensive piece of work.
Aside from accomplishing a viable and creative plan for the restoration of Four Mile
Run, the JTF has always thought of this project, starting with the Master Plan and
carrying through now to these Design Guidelines, as a national model of cooperative
leadership reaching across geographic boundaries, levels of government, agencies roles
and responsibilities. With this companion document this effort moves a step closer to
serving as that national model we had envisioned.

As the vision for a restored Four Mile Run moves forward over the next twenty
years, we want to caution that there should always be a group of citizens whose duty will
be to assure adherence to the spirit and intent of these design guidelines. Various
projects, as they occur, will cross jurisdictions of the Planning Commission, the
Environmental Policy Commission and the Park and Recreation Commission in
Alexandria and the sister-commissions in Arlington. These design guidelines should
stay in force and have applicability over that implementation and it is our
recommendation that the current Joint Task Force, as long as it remains in its current
configuration, be charged with this task; to serve in an informed advisory capacity for all
manner of planning and projects that relate directly or indirectly to the restoration of the
Four Mile Run corridor.

We hope that you will offer your support for these design guidelines and the
vision they hold for a restored Four Mile Run.

Respectfully,

Judy R, Guse-Noritake Neal Sigmon
Alexandria Co-chair Arlington Co-Chair

JTF members:
Luis Baez, Kevin Beekman, Shannon Cunniff, Ripley Forbes,
Bill Gearhart, Matt Gilman, Jesse Jennings, Carrie Johnson,
Betty King, Whitney Long, Joe McCoy, Kurt Moser, Jim Olivetti,
Ted Saks, Leo Sarli, Laverne Warlick


